
                                   HANNIBAL PLANNING BOARD 

                                    TELE-CONFERENCE MEETING 

                                                 JULY 2, 2020 

 

Chairman LaFurney called the meeting to order at 7:10 PM. Present- Mike LaFurney, Carmen 

Papa, Tony Murabito, Mike Sullivan, Diane Miano, Chuck Thomas. A motion was made by Tony 

Murabito- second Mike Sullivan to accept as read, the minutes of June 4, 2020. Diane Miano 

had a question if the correction in 5/25/2020 meeting should be listed in the minutes. 

 

A motion was made at 7:17 PM by Diane Miano second Mike Sullivan to open the public 

hearing for the Bartoszewski 66 Road Junk Yard. All in favor. No one from the tele-conference 

audience had any input on the Junk Yard proposal. C E O Emmons submitted a letter stating 

there is no violations on the property. The completed E A F 1 st part needs to be checked for 

proper dating. A motion was made by Carmen Papa- second Tony Murabio to accept the 

application as complete and to approve the application for the Bartoszewki 66 Road Junk Yard. 

AYE_ Mike LaFurney, Carmen Papa, Tony Murabito, Mike Sullivan, Diane Miano and Chuck 

Thomas. NAY- None. The public hearing was closed at 7:44 PM. A notice will be sent to the 

Town Supervisor that the Bartoszewski 66 Road Junk Yard was approved by the Planning Board. 

Correspondence- None 

 

Old Business- Chairman LaFurney will check with Town Supervisor and the Town Attorney why 

we do not use Robert’s Rule of Order for meetings. 

New Business- None 

 

A motion was made at 7:45 PM by Tony Murabito -second Diane Miano to adjourn the meeting. 

All in favor. 

 

Respectfully submitted 

 

Donna Whitcomb 

Secretary 


